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Any omissions or errors in these notes should be forwarded to the author immediately. 
 

2.4 • Region explained the appraisal and purchase procedures to obtain the 
necessary fee simple right-of-way, temporary and permanent easements 
required, as well as permissions-to-enter for the purposes of lot grading for a 
smooth transition between the proposed roadway boulevard and the parking 
lot.  

 

2.5 •  noticed that there was no proposed entrance shown for 610 Martin 
Street on the preliminary plan.  Stantec will provide this on the updated version 
of the plan for the Public Information Centre (PIC) #2 and the final 
Environmental Study Report (ESR).  [Post Meeting Note: Attached is an 
updated partial plan which includes an access at 610 Martin Street]. 

Stantec 

2.6 •  expressed concern that the improvements to Regional Road 25 will 
eliminate the existing full-movement accesses to Right-in/Right-out only, and 
will create business losses.  Region understands  concerns but 
indicated that the raised centre-median is required from both a traffic 
operations and safety perspective. Left turns to/from the properties will need to 
be made via U-Turns at either the Market Drive or Chisholm Drive 
intersections. 

 

3.0 Schedule  

3.1 • A Public Information Centre (PIC) #2 is upcoming and anticipated in mid-June 
2019.  A separate notice will be sent to all adjacent property owners 

• Region confirmed that start of construction for the proposed Regional Road 25 
widening/improvements are currently identified for 2022.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 1:45 p.m. 
 
STANTEC CONSULTING LTD. 

 
 
 
 

Gord Murray, P.Eng., PTOE 
Principal, Transportation 
gordon.murray@stantec.com 
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3.1 • A Public Information Centre (PIC) #2 is upcoming and anticipated in mid-June 

2019.  A separate notice will be sent to all adjacent property owners [Post 
Meeting Note: the Region hosted PIC #2 on June 11, 2019 in which  

 attended and emphasized the importance of the secondary 
(maintenance) access to 8584 Regional Road 25 and to review the 
adjacent catch basin’s ability to pick-up flooding/ponding at both 8598 
and 8584 Regional Road 25 during detail design]. 

• Region confirmed that start of construction for the proposed Regional Road 25 
widening/improvements are currently identified for 2022.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m. 
 
STANTEC CONSULTING LTD. 

 
 
 
 

Gord Murray, P.Eng., PTOE 
Principal, Transportation 
gordon.murray@stantec.com 
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